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April 2, 2019

Subject: Proposition 65

To: Navistar Suppliers

This is to remind you of an important legal requirement.  You are receiving this because you sell parts or other products to Navistar, Inc. or one of its affiliated companies (collectively “Navistar”).

The Safe Drinking Water and Toxic Enforcement Act of 1986, also known as Proposition 65 is a California law that requires notification of exposure to substances known to the state of California to cause cancer or birth defects.  New regulations regarding these warnings were adopted by the state of California in 2016 and apply to products manufactured after August 2018.  All vendors selling to Navistar are required to comply with all applicable laws, including California Proposition 65, as it may apply to their products.  Please note that even if you are not shipping products directly to California, your products may be resold into California.  We are writing to make you aware of the new requirements under Proposition 65 and remind you of our expectations.  At a minimum, we expect vendors to have made an assessment as to whether their products are impacted by Proposition 65 and the new regulations and to communicate any warnings in accordance with the law to any end-users and to Navistar.  For products requiring a Proposition 65 warning, that warning should be in a label or other form in accordance with Proposition 65 and its regulations. We also may request specific information from you regarding the compliance of your products with Proposition 65.  

California maintains a website with additional information about Proposition 65, located at: 

www.p65warnings.ca.gov

This letter does not modify or add to any existing agreements with you and is not meant to provide legal guidance.  Thank you for your attention to this important matter.
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